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EDUCATORS PROMOTED AS CANDIDATES
By David Allen, Past KEA President

Inside:

	 The promotion of educators as can-
didates began in mid-November with a 
Facebook post which read “KY Legisla-
tors: If you can’t stand with state, county 
and school employees, let us know. We’ll 
find candidates who can.” The post was 
motivated by legislators who continued to 
ignore the need for more revenue. Within 
a week, I learned through social media of 
six educators who already had announced 
their candidacy: four were running for 
the House and two for the Senate. By the 
end of the month, I learned of three more. 
I contacted each educator candidate 
and asked permission to showcase them 
as candidates in future FB posts. Each 
agreed, beginning the effort to showcase 
and promote educators as candidates.
 	 As the attack on our pensions contin-
ued, the posts did as well. In early Decem-
ber, I asked “Worried about your pension? 
Ask an educator to run for office or do so 
yourself. Take a stand!” I often replied to 
comments on these posts urging others 
to run or identify educators who would. 
When Lana Trice Blish, a long time KEA 
advocate and fellow member of KEA-Re-
tired, expressed concern about the pen-
sion plan, my response was simply “Run, 
Lana, Run.” 
	 The next step was to post the list of 
House and Senate districts, including 
counties, of those who voted for HB 520 
on charter schools. (I never identified 
these legislators by name or party, hop-
ing to keep the focus solely on that vote.) 
The list was accompanied by a message 
which read: “Although reports of likely 
candidates are circulating, as of Monday, 
December 11 at 10:00 a.m., no candidate 
had filed against the incumbents in the 
following House districts. All are current-
ly represented by legislators who voted for 
HB 520 authorizing the creation of char-
ter schools and who ignored concerns 
about the impact of their votes on public 

education. If you disagree with their de-
cision and their vote, take a stand in sup-
port of public education. File for office.”
 	 An earlier decision not to include 
educators currently serving was soon 
followed by one excluding part time or 
former educators. Throughout December 
more educators would make the decision, 
raising the total to 15 educators by the 
month’s end. 
	 In January, as the General Assem-
bly came to Frankfort and the Governor 
offered a budget with draconian cuts to 
public education, the effort seemed to 
snowball. More educators were deciding 
to run and even more were considering 
the possibility.
	 I continued to receive names of those 
deciding and suggestions on educators 
to contact from individuals associated 
with Save Our Schools, Indivisible, To-
gether We Will, A Few Good Women, 
Emerge and other pro education groups 
and individuals. While suggestions did 
from individual members of KASA, KEA, 
KEA-Retired, KESPA and KRTA, the or-
ganizations themselves were not involved. 
By the January 30 filing deadline 25 more 
would file and at least another eight would 
unfortunately decide against filing after 
strong consideration.
 On January 31, the day after the deadline 
for filing, it was my privilege to introduce 
40 educators – teachers and administra-
tors, retired and active, P-12 and higher 
education, certified and classified, Dem-
ocrats and Republicans – seeking election 
to the Kentucky General Assembly. While 
the numbers alone were unprecedented, 
the brief time, a matter of weeks, in which 
most decided to become a candidate was 
equally remarkable. Our next challenge is 
to ensure their success in the May 22 par-
ty primaries and the November general 
election. Public education, our profession 
and Kentucky students deserve no less.
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Keep On Keeping On!
By Tom Denton, KEA President

	 Although there was a lot to be 
disappointed with this past legisla-
tive session, the effort put forth from 
KEA-Retired was not one of them. THE 
RESPONSE FROM KEA-RETIRED 
WAS AWESOME! Our public school 
employees put out a call for assistance 
and you showed up in droves! You were 
a tenacious and conspicuous daytime 
voice for public education. YOU MADE 
AN IMPACT!
	 Thank you to every one of you who 
made a phone call(s), sent an email(s), 
and/or showed up for a local forum, 
town hall, or rally. YOU MADE AN IM-
PACT!
	 For all of you who were able to 
make at least one trip to Frankfort this 
session, an extra special THANK YOU! 
We had retired public school employees 
there from every part of the Common-
wealth on a daily basis. It was so great to 
see so many familiar faces in the Capitol 
Annex Cafeteria, committee meetings, 
the House and Senate galleries, the tun-
nel, in the Capitol Building, and all over 
on a daily basis. You were an ever aus-
picious presence. You were diligent and 
relentless with your sign holding and 
chanting. You were humbly gracious to 
our supportive legislators, and profes-
sionally civil to those legislators who 
went out of their way to be discourte-
ous and insulting. YOU MADE AN IM-
PACT!
	 One of the most notable impacts 
you made was on Senate Bill 1 (SB 1), 
the pension reform bill sponsored by 
Sen. Joe Bowen. Because of your advo-
cacy, especially at the Senate State and 
Local Government Committee Meet-
ings and noise outside Senate Cham-
bers, Senate leadership was unable to 
garner the votes to get it passed by the 
full Senate! (More about SB 151 later)
	 So now what? What are our next 
steps?
By the time this gets to you the May pri-
mary election will probably be over. By 
now we should know who will be on the 
ballot in November for every House seat 

and every even numbered Senate seat. 
	 We made the promise that, “We’ll 
remember in November!” So, what 
does this mean? It certainly does not 
mean that we sit back and relax for the 
six months. It is quite the opposite. It 
means that we have to do what we do 
best, educate and advocate! It means we 
have a lot of work to do between today 
and November 6. 
	 Now, more than ever, we need to 
redouble our “back home” lobbying ef-
forts! It is imperative that we reach out 
and remind legislators that they were 
elected to REPRESENT YOU, not to 
help House and Senate leadership carry 
out some personal agenda. It is time to 
hold them accountable for their deci-
sions and actions.
	 It’s time to invite legislators to your 
regular local meetings. It’s time to set up 
special meetings for members to have 
face to face meetings with the candi-
dates. Now is the time to consider spon-
soring local forums or debates for the 
general public.
	 Now is the time to begin working 
on getting out the vote! Conduct and/or 
participate in voter registration activi-
ties. Discuss the importance of being an 
informed voter. Emphasize to necessity 
to be an active participant in the elec-
tion process. Put your educational ex-
pertise to use! Teach Civics! Make each 
and every district your classroom!
So what is important to “REMEMBER 
IN NOVEMBER”?
	 It is crucial that we look back over 
both the 2017 and 2018 Legislative Ses-
sions. We should not just consider one 
vote on one bill. We should examine 
their overall performance during the 
last two years. We should not only eval-
uate our legislators on how they per-
formed in Frankfort, but what they did 
in between sessions as well. Were they 
responsive to emails and phone calls? 
Did they participate in local forums 
and town hall meetings? Did they ac-
tively seek your input? Are they willing 
to have real conversations with their 

constituents 
about issues? 
ARE THEY RE-
SPONSIVE TO 
THEIR CON-
STITUENTS?
	 The big issue 
with the 2017 legislative session was the 
incredibly callous disregard for the leg-
islative process. Let me recap by sharing 
a portion of my February 2017 message:
“…At the state level the first week of Jan-
uary gave us our first glimpse of what 
the 2017 legislative session it is going to 
be like. In an extraordinary move 7 bills 
were passed and sent to the Governor for 
his signature. All of these pieces of legis-
lation were declared “emergency” which 
means they become law as soon as the 
Governor signs them. In order to accom-
plish this they had to add a highly unusu-
al Saturday session at the cost of $70,000. 
Additionally, labor and teacher voices 
were shut out of the Wednesday morn-
ing committee hearing on HB 1 when 
Americans for Prosperity (a conservative 
advocacy group) was allowed to book the 
committee room for a private breakfast 
prior to the hearing. They were allowed 
to continue their occupancy of the com-
mittee room throughout the hearing.
Among those bills that have been signed 
into law were HB 1 (right to work) and 
HB 3 (prevailing wage) legislation that 
will certainly impact labor and many 
of our students’ families financially. SB 
6 impacts the collection of membership 
dues and organizational reporting re-
quirements. In its original version it 
would have made it extremely difficult 
for public school employees to continue 
their KEA membership, pay their KEA 
dues, and would have effectively (and 
unconstitutionally) prohibited them from 
having their voice heard in the Capitol.
These bills were shoved through without 
adequate time for legislators to read and 
debate. It was an unprecedented attack 
on labor by majority leadership and the 
legislators who did their bidding. There 
is every indication that they will expand 

Continued on page 7



May/June 2018  KEA- Retired Today/Tomorrow 3

Districts: News & Notes

	 EKEA-R is in the process of updating our constitution and electing officers for the 2018-2019 membership year. Any EKEA-R mem-
bers wishing to review a copy of the currently proposed revised constitution may pick up a copy at the EKEA district office in Grayson or 
Prestonburg. You may review an electronic copy on the KEA website as well.
	 Any EKEA-R member may be nominated for the office of President, Vice President, Secretary or Treasurer at the Spring General 
Membership meeting which was held on Tuesday, May 15th at 12:30 p.m. at the Grayson KEA office. All EKEA-R members are invited 
to attend. Members will be voting on the proposed revised constitution and nominating EKEA-R officers.
	 Voting will be conducted by secret ballot electronically on the KEA website or by paper ballot at either of the EKEA district 
offices. Elections will begin at 9:00 am on May 21, 2018 and close at 4:00 p.m. on June 1st, 2018. Officers will take office on June 15th, 
2018.

	 President Charlotte Benton called the First District KEA Retired 11:30 potluck meeting to order  at KEA office in Paducah, Feb-
ruary 19. 2018.  Food for Thought and Blessing was given by Glenda Barkley.  Richard Blish made the delicious chili and members pro-
vided drinks, salads, vegetables and desserts.  Roy Lowdenback, MA, Vice President, Business Development, Baptist Health Paducah 
was our guest speaker.  First District KEA Retired heard about programs that are available at Baptist Health Care.   Celese Emerson read 
the minutes which were approved and Arletta Kennedy presented the treasurer’s report and motion was made to accept the report.  Lana 
Blish gave the KEA Retired Board Meeting Report.  Participants of Day of Learning, and Lobbying were discussed by Charlotte Benton, 
Lana and Richard Blish and Donna Whitfield.  Charlotte Benton, reported on District presidents meeting which was held on February 14th.  
First District KEA Retired voted to give $200 to Lutheran Church Charities K-9 Dog Travel Fund to be used for therapeutic programs for 
Marshall County “Keep Marshall Strong.” 

	 UKREA-Retired teachers joined the 2018 fight in Frankfort.  Retired members attended committee meetings, held signs in the tunnel, 
and met with legislators.  Retirees care deeply about current and future teachers, as well as current and future public school students, 
and urged lawmakers to keep the defined benefit plan for ALL teachers and allocate adequate funding for public education.  Strong voices   
advocated to keep healthcare affordable and pensions fully funded.  

	 MARK YOUR CALENDARS: UCEA-Retired will hold their Annual Fall Meeting on Tuesday September 25, 2018 At David’s Steaks 
in Corbin. Lunch (provided) at 11:30am and meeting at noon.  Business will be the election of officers (President, Vice-President, Secre-
tary) for 2018-2020.Program will be an update of the Legislative Session just ended, and plans for involvement in the upcoming Novem-
ber elections. Thank you for being the “daytime face and voice” of KEA. Additional information available from UCEA-Retired President 
Pat Bingham, by e-mail to fsdir@hotmail.com.

	 KEA-Retired/Central District has been busy in Frankfort during the legislative session. Many members have spent days in Senate 
and House committee meetings, in the gallery watching the Senate and House in session, greeting legislators in the tunnel and halls, 
and gathering in the Capitol outside the Senate and House. We marched during rallies and cheered for speakers who spoke up for public 
education and educators. We saw collective action work. We also spent Saturday, March 3, at Fayette Mall for Read Across America. 
Youngsters listened to stories read by special guests, had pictures taken with Cat in the Hat and picked up packets full of neat things that 
we prepared for them. This is always a fun experience.
	 We now turn our attention to working for education friendly candidates during the primary season and gearing up for the general 
election in November. Our next meeting is May 10 at the KEA Lexington office. Meetings for the next school year will be September 13, 
2018; January 10, 2019 and May 9, 2019. If you are not getting information from KEA-Retired/Central District and would like to be on 
our email list, please send your email address to:  Gayle Greer, President gdgreer190@windstream.net. 

	 The next meeting of NKEA-R will be held at Golden Corral on May 15th. After a complimentary lunch, we will have two guest speak-
ers. Lorie Farris, from the Kentucky Attorney General’s office, will speak about scams run specifically on seniors. Our second speaker will 
be from CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates). They will explain the program and how to get involved.  
	 Kentucky Attorney General, Andy Beshear, came to Northern Kentucky to speak to active and retired teachers. He explained what 
his office does and the process involved for the lawsuit he filed regarding the pension bill Governor Bevin signed. 
Our end of the year service project is providing snacks for active teachers during testing time.
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Mickey McCoy, speaking from the steps 

of the capitol. Everyone wearing red to 

support public education.

3 Generations! Showing Governor 
Bevin what democracy looks like!

Retired ESP, and active members KEA 
R President chatting with a few folks in 
the rotunda at the capitol.

A Pension is a Promise!

A Family Affair! Rebecca Brown, Senator Ridley, Joy 
Gray.

Kentucky Legislative 
Session 2018

Kentucky Teachers march on the 
capitol.

KEA R past presidents.
David Allen and Jim Sproul.
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Uniting our Members
By Arletta Kennedy

	 This year the NEA National Leadership 
Summit was held in Chicago, Illinois March 15-
18, 2018.
	 President Tom Denton and myself, Vice 
President Arletta Kennedy attended this por-
tion of the Summit and then later attended 
the NEA -Retired Conference with Lana Blish, 
Gayle Greer and Elizabeth Caples.
	 The sessions of the Summit were formed 
around the Leadership Competencies:  Advo-
cacy, Business, Communication, Governance 
and Leadership, Leading our Professions, and 
Organizing. There were several topics under 
each of these competencies in which you could 
choose to attend.  Some of the keynote speakers 
were:  Eric Liu, www.citizenuniversity.us; Bry-
onn Bain, www.lyricsfromlockdown.com; and 
several student musical groups.
	 The sessions which impressed me the 
most were: Advocacy, the social justice prin-
ciples; Business, How to read financial state-
ments, budgets and audits like a pro; Leading 
Our professions, Engaging the Millennials 
2.0.  NEA has several pamphlets on the issue 
of social justice.  I have never really had any 
deep discussions with any one on “institutional 
racism”.  In the first session we discussed what 
institutional racism is.  In the next session, we 
identified ways to overcome it.
	 On Sunday afternoon, the NEA-Retired 
Conference began.  The theme was “Uniting 
Our Members and the Nation:  Retirees Hand 
in Hand with You”.  There were 6 breakout 
sessions two times on Sunday.  The sessions 
were about Organizing, Genealogy, Recruiting 
members to join NEA-Retired, and other topics 
centered around retired members.  Many were 
repeated on Monday morning.  On Sunday 
evening, dinner and keynote speaker were pro-
vided.  The NEA-Retired Conference ended at 
noon on Monday with announcements of can-
didates for election at the NEA-Retired Annual 
meeting and a speaker.

Standing united with our KEA colleagues–Teachers, ESP, and Retired 
at the steps of the capitol.
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Scholarship Creation Pathways In Time – Fall 2002
By Fred Hester

	 Come journey with me back to the time when we were in 
elementary school. Do you remember the food drives spon-
sored by high school clubs? I can still sense the pleasure on 
her face as she reached under the bed to pull out jars of fresh-
ly canned corn, blackberries, green beans, and beets. Oh, how 
happy and proud we were to take these items to school and 
see our teacher’s kind smiles of approval!
	 We lived about as far out in the country as one could 
imagine – first to get on the bus and last to get off after school. 
Coming home, as I entered the bus on the day before Thanks-
giving, I saw two large boxes of food sitting under the dash. 
“Even the bus driver has been out shopping for Thanksgiv-
ing,” I thought. One older sister and several older brothers 
accompanied me to school each day. They always sat in the 
back with the “older: kids, but I was always first to exit the 
bus.
	 “Don’t forget your food boxes,” the bus driver reminded 
my older brothers as I waited at the edge of the gravel road. 
Some seemed embarrassed to pick up the boxes, while others 
did so and simply thanked the driver for reminding them. 
They had known the boxes were ours and hoped no one else 
knew. Small rewards came with living at the last bus stop: no 
peers would see our family taking boxes of free food from the 
bus.
	 Years came and went. Never was there a collection time 
that we did not give food, and was there a giving time that we 
did not receive what others had given! At an early age I did 
not know that I was poor. Then I learned that there were far 
more “poor” families in Grant County that there were “rich” 
ones. Finally, I learned that our family was the poorest of the 
poor and it became my turn to carry the boxes of food.
	 My younger siblings and I carried the food over a muddy 
road a half-mile to our house. When mom opened the kitch-
en door to greet our heavy load and us, her smile, approval, 
and relief made the load not only bearable, but also satisfy-
ing. We had learned that the joy of my mother’s giving was 
matched by the joy of her receiving. Now, we too could enjoy 
a fine Thank sgiving dinner.
	 When my grandfather passed away, Mother received a 
small inheritance. She surprised us when she ordered a va-
riety of fruit trees, instead of buying food or clothing. Her 
comment: I may not reap the benefit of what I have planted, 
but someone someday will be able to enjoy far more from 

these trees than the few days’ worth of groceries the money 
could now buy.
	 Seeds like those sowed by Mother show up in the strang-
est places. Remember all those $50 and $100 scholarships 
awarded at graduation; the NDEA loans; the tuition schol-
arships; the program like my being paid 40 cents per hour 
to work in the cafeteria 15 hours a week? Do you remem-
ber this one? When the U.S. was losing the “space race” in 
the late 1950’s, a “free textbook” program was developed for 
all advanced math and science classes. Many economically 
deprived students enrolled in those classes because they had 
little money and could not afford to buy books. Was the pro-
gram successful? Of course it was. Along with the space race, 
the maintenance of a superpower, and the era of technology 
- what about the number of lives that were advanced by this 
program? Would you guess that my majors were math and 
biology?
	 For me, the most powerful seeds were planted by a small 
church in Dry Ridge, Kentucky. A few members heard that 
I needed help for college. Often on weekends, we received a 
call asking that I stop by Miss Viola’s (a retired teacher) and 
pick up a box of goodies for school. Inside was an assortment 
of food essentials, gum, candy and fruit. Accompanying each 
box was a small envelope full of change and a couple of dol-
lars. It seemed like a million dollars to me.
	 Looking back at all the seeds of encouragement people 
have planted for me, I decided it was my turn to do some 
planting! In gratitude for the support planted in my youth, I 
donated $10,000 to the scholarship fund of the small church 
that helped me at a critical time in my life.
	 Once again, the seeds are ready to be planted. My goal 
is to plant the seeds of KEA-Retired Scholarship Fund. The 
harvest of such a fund could have enormous impact on the 
lives of countless students. If your life has been richly blessed 
as mine has been, perhaps you will consider donating to our 
fund as the fruits of your labor ripen.
	 My challenge to each of you is to join my pledge–no 
matter the number of “seeds” you can give!
	 “I, Fred Hester, pledge to plant the seeds of $10,000 in the 
KEA-Retired Scholarship Fund upon its realization.”
	 May your pathways make good time for others to enjoy!
	 Fred 

2018 Fred Hester Scholarship Award goes to Watez Phelps,  
a student at Kentucky State University in Frankfort, KY.
Accomplishments:
•	 From 2014-2017 Watez volunteered at the Infinite Scholar College Fair non-profit organization where he provided 

students, especially low income and first generation high school students, with the resources and guidance that is 
necessary for them to accomplish their higher education goals.

•	 2014-2017, Watez volunteered with the Patchwork Central Food Pantry-Provided can goods to people in need.
•	 During the summer of 2014, Watez volunteered as mentor helping teachers with their classes on field trips for the 

Science Mathematics and Reaching Training Project (SMARTE).
•	 In 2015, Watez volunteered at the Booker T. Washington Society where he empowered and equipped young students 

both males and females to live, learn and lead lives of good character and purpose.
•	 Just for Kids: Watez provided activities for kids and teens during spring break for grades K-5.
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this attack to public education…”
	 “Expand this attack to public education” is 
exactly what many of them did in the 2018 leg-
islative session. In my opinion the most horrific 
and noticeable example of this attack was the 
passage of Senate Bill 151 (SB 151).
	 On March 29, late in the session, the Chair 
of the House State Government Committee, 
Rep. Jerry Miller, allowed Rep. John “Bam” Car-
ney to amend SB 151, a “wastewater” bill spon-
sored by Senator Joe Bowen. The amendment 
removed all language from SB 151 and replaced 
it with a revised version of SB 1, the pension re-
form bill. SB 151 was then railroaded through 
both the House and Senate chambers and sent 
to the Governor for his signature.
This is significant in that this again shows the 
willingness of some of our elected legislators 
to blatantly ignore their sworn oath to “…sup-
port the Constitution of the United States and 
the Constitution of this Commonwealth, and be 
faithful and true to the Commonwealth of Ken-
tucky…and that I will faithfully execute, to the 
best of my ability, the office of .... according to 
law;”It is not only important to note how your 
Representative voted on the illegal and uncon-
stitutional passage off SB 151, but to pay atten-
tion on how they voted March 29 on “Appeal 
the Ruling of the Chair” regarding Rep. Rocky 
Adkins motion to object to consideration, the 
motion to “Table”, the motion to “Suspend the 
Rules”, and the motion to “Consider the Mo-
tion”. The same holds true in looking how your 
Senator voted on the “Motion to Table SB 151”. 
These votes could have prevented SB 151 from 
ever being considered for passage.

Leadership is very adept at counting votes. They 
will often give members of their party a “free 
pass” to vote on legislation so as to give the “ap-
pearance” of voting in favor of how their con-
stituents would want them to vote in order to 
protect them in upcoming elections, especially 
if it is a highly contested race. If your legislator 
voted against the tabling of SB 151 and/or voted 
in favor of consideration of SB 151, then their 
subsequent vote of “No” on the passage of SB 
151 should be called into question.
You can find out how your legislators voted 
at http://www.lrc.ky.gov/record/18RS/SB151/
vote_history.pdf
It is critical that we educate the electorate about 
which legislators support public education and 
public employees and which do not!
Ways you can impact the election in Novem-
ber:
•	 VOTE!
•	 Volunteer to help with a candidate’s campaign
•	 Contribute money and/or make in kind do-

nations to a candidate’s campaign
•	 Attend debates and candidate forums
•	 Yard signs and bumper stickers
•	 Talk to friends, family, and neighbors about 

the importance of voting
	 This is not an all-inclusive list. Many of you 
have ideas to add and share as well as activities 
you are involved in. My challenge to you is to 
maintain your momentum as we move into this 
next phase. Find others to join with you. YOU 
MAKE AN IMPACT!

In solidarity,
Tom

Presidents letter, continued from page 3

KEA-Retired Goals 
By Janet Jackson

	 The KEA-Retired Goals Committee met 
several times over the past year.  In Kentucky 
we are fortunate to have continuous member-
ship; if you are a member of KEA at the time 
you retire you are automatically a lifetime mem-
ber of KEA-Retired as of 2007.  It is because of 
our continuous membership we do not need to 
focus on building membership. Our committee 
decided our goal would be to:
 
Increase Membership Engagement
through the following six activities: 
•	 Communications 
•	 Social Media 
•	 District Meetings, Outings and Activities,
•	 Training

•	 Workshops
•	 Political/Legislative  
Our Goal—Increase Membership Engage-
ment and the six activities were presented to the 
KEA-Retired Annual Meeting and approved.  
We created a reporting piece that districts will 
complete and return to Kathy Whitlock and Ro-
salind Bryant of KEA on their activities annual-
ly.  After collecting the data over a two year pe-
riod the committee will create measurable goals 
by using the data from 2018 and 2019. 
	 The Goals Committee continues to work on 
an informational brochure that will be shared 
with newly retired members.  We plan on having  
it completed by the fall of 2018 in time to share 
with our 2018 KEA-Retired members.

KEA-Retired 
Board of Directors

Lana Blish, First District 
richardlana@bellsouth.net

Joy Grey, Second District 
jgray16@roadrunner.com

Becky Hudson-Brown, Second District 
beccabillbrown@att.net

Brenda McGown, Third District 
bmcgown@twc.com

Nancy Reed, Fourth District 
themowtownmama@yahoo.com

Michael Kral, Forth District 
mekral63@gmail.com

Charles Ludwig, Fifth District 
cwludwig53@gmail.com

Charles Fegan, Central 
cdfegan@roadrunner.com

Linda Wilson, Central 
teachermom3068@aol.com

JoAnn Bright, Central 
jody1157@aol.com

Nina McCoy, EKEA 
ninamccoy@hotmail.com

Hank Mutter, EKEA 
teffany.mutter@hotmail.com

Vicki Pack, EKEA 
packvicki@yahoo.com

Dennis Wiseman, JCTA 
dennis.sinnedagain@yahoo.com

Royce Whitman, JCTA 
rowhit2@aol.com

Joyce Childress Redd, JCTA 
jmrannie@gmail.com

Dale Warren, JCTA 
dalewarren14@gmail.com

Tom Garner, MCEA 
garner82@twc.com

Debbie Wooton, NKEA 
zippy50@fuse.net

Janet Jackson, NKEA 
janetjackson2@juno.com

Penny Robinson, UCEA 
pennymn@aol.com

Howard Stanfill, UKREA 
bighstanfill@yahoo.com



26th ANNUAL KEA RETIRED MEETING
	 The annual meeting was held at the Louisville Downtown Marriott.   

The meeting began with an invocation by Fred Tilsley followed by a hotel catered lunch.  The actual meeting began at 1 P.M. EDT.
	 Kayne Ishmael was asked to give a report on the legislative agenda and actions. He praised the retirees for always being present 
when activities were taking place.  He said that the legislature would reconvene on April 13 and would adjourn by midnight April 14.  These 
days were for the purpose of overriding vetoes and some possible changes.  No new bills could be introduced at this time.  As usual, 
Kayne’s report was very comprehensive.
	 KEA President Stephanie Winkler gave a report and said, “WE WILL NOT GIVE UP”.  She said the push from KEA was to “Find 
Funding First.”  There were about 12,000 present at the Monday rally in Frankfort and it was opening some of the legislator’s eyes.  The 
big push was to get everyone who is eligible to register to vote in the primary and fall elections. Before she warned us of outside groups 
and to be aware.
	 The election of officers for KEA Retired took place and went as follows:  President is Tom Denton; Vice President is Brenda McGown; 
Secretary is Artie Marx; and Budget Committee is Charles Ludwig.
	 Eddie Campbell presented the budget and thanked the retirees for their presence in Frankfort at the Capitol.  Paul Mortell, finance 
director, was introduced as a new staff member.
	 This year’s Fred Hester Scholarship went to Watez Phelps, a student at Kentucky State University in Frankfort.
	 President Tom Denton explained the proper way to fill out any vouchers before they are handed in for review.  He mentioned that if 
they were filled out improperly they will be returned to be corrected.  Receipts for everything must accompany the voucher.
	 The overall tone was to be active and to get the vote out.  Basically, since we cannot change too many minds then focus on changing 
the legislature.
	 Constitutional amendments were voted on and passed as they were basically just to clarify the language in the constitution.
	 The meeting adjourned and those who were elected to the KEA Delegate Assembly went to register since the session began that 
evening.
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FIRST, SECOND, FIFTH, CENTRAL, NKEA, MCEA, UCEA and JCTA 
will each elect a KEA-Retired Director in June. Nominations were 
due May 1. Watch for your ballot in the U.S. Mail.

``````````````````````````````
ATTEND your KEPAC County elections for chair and alternate. All 
KEPAC contributors are eligible to vote and run in these elections. 

``````````````````````````````````````````````````
NEA-RETIRED ANNUAL MEETING will be held in Washington 
D.C. June 27—29, at the Hyatt Regency Capitol Hill. Delegates 
elected from KEA-Retired will attend the Annual Meeting and 
the NEA Representative Assembly. KEA-Retired assists delegates 
with expenses. Any member can attend the NEA-Retired Annual 
Meeting at her/his own expense. More information can be found at  
www.nea-retired.org. 

``````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````
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